
Minutes of CGSL Executive Meeting – April 20, 2020 

Via GoToMeetings – 7:00 p.m.  

Present: 

Mark Hamilton, Secretary; Ken Tedford, Commissioner; Lisa Cameron, Assistant 

Commissioner; Kevin Sun, Treasurer; Luigi Mariani, Player Representative/Events; Chad 

Simon, Registration Coordinator; Ryan Webb, Play Coordinator (joined meeting at the end – 

Ken to update Ryan) 

Minutes of April 6, 2020 CGSL Executive Meeting 

MOTION: To approve the minutes of the April 6, 2020 CGSL Executive meeting. Moved by 

Lisa, seconded by Chad. Motion approved.  

1. Commissioner – Ken Tedford – CGSL 2020 Season 

1.1 This phone/remote meeting was another in a series of Executive meetings called to discuss 

the COVID-19 outbreak and impacts on the 2020 CGSL season. After the meeting, the 

Commissioner will provide updates to league members regarding the season as well as an update 

on results of the membership survey. 

1.2 2020 SEASON 

1.2.1 Ken said the 2020 permit covers July 3 to Sept. 20. We have asked about getting the field 

permits extended to late Sept/early October and are awaiting word from the City. Payment is not 

due until June 15, 2020. Ken suggested that we wait for a response from the City on permit dates 

before providing payment.  

1.2.2 Ken said that we may not need Sunday, August 16, but we would like to book Sept 25/26, 

Oct 2/3 and Oct 9/10. If we don’t get the additional dates, playoffs will be in September. 

1.2.3 Ken said the field cost at present is $15,104.98 for 12 weeks but that could change with 

additional dates. Ken to send field contract to Kevin + Ryan as soon as he gets it.  

1.2.4 Player ratings clinic/Draft will be difficult to schedule if we start play July 3. Perhaps we 

could hold it on a weeknight – e.g. June 30 or July 2. Or we could have the clinic July 3 or 4 (as 

well as practice time for teams) and begin games on the July 10/11 weekend. This would allow 

for 7 weekends of games + playoffs. If we are able to book into Oct., that would give us 9 

weekends of regular play + 1 playoff weekend. 

1.2.5 Lisa asked if we can get in 22 games per team. That may be possible with 3 games/team 

per weekend. Ken and Ryan to look at the schedule options and possibly a second field.  

1.2.6 Lisa wondered if any field times had come available due to other leagues canceling their 

2020 season. Not So Amazons has canceled but they play at Riverdale Park. Ken said he could 

check with the City to see if there any fields have available due to league cancellations. It 

appears that the Beaches league is proceeding with their season.  

1.2.7 Ken said we are down to 18 games/team if we don’t play 3 games/team/weekend. In that 

case, the league would have to look at refunds of c. $50 per player (based on 6 x $8/game). Or 

we could use $20 of that amount towards a year end party.  



1.2.8 Luigi said the 3 games/team model may work if we have fewer teams. Ken/Lisa agreed. 

Luigi suggested that we cap at 22 teams for this reason. Ken said that he did not wish to pursue 

that option at this time.  

 

2. MIST 2020 Tournament – Ken Tedford 

2.1 Ken referred to his discussions with [LAYWER] about the attrition clause in the hotel contract 

for MIST 2020. Ken said he forwarded to the Executive his exchange with [LAYWER] including 

[LAYWER]’s suggested letter to the Marriott regarding the MIST contract. 

2.2 Ken said that if the Canada/US border remains closed, then we should be able to opt out of the 

contract. Lisa said that the CGSL is a non-profit and we should be able to argue for frustration of 

contract. Ken said we have to deal with the possibility that we will be unable to fund MIST 2020. 

We can argue that we are a non-profit, LGBTQ+ community league.  

2.3 Lisa said she spoke with [LAYWER]. She was advised that if the international borders open 

up, we may still not be able to obtain the required field permits from Oshawa for health/safety 

reasons. 

2.4 Ken recommended that we wait until June 1, 2020 to decide about MIST 2020. We should 

hold off as long as possible. In the meantime, Ken asked members of the Executive to look at the 

email from Greg T and the draft language for the Marriott letter. Kevin said the letter seems fine.  

2.5 Ken said he had also received a general communication from Marriott.  

2.6 Mark asked about the possibility of postponing Toronto’s hosting of MIST to 2021. Ken said 

he’d reach out to Corey LeBlanc (MIST Co-Chair) on option of hosting in 2021. Luigi suggested 

that we could trade with another MIST city + thus host in 2021. Ken said that may not be possible.   

2.7 Ken said he would send the MIST letter to the Marriott by April 23 pending comments from 

the Executive.  

 

3. Membership Survey – Ken Tedford 

3.1 Ken suggested that we close off the survey now so we can provide update to members. Some 

of the comments received relate to lowering fees, refunds, etc. Luigi said he has just closed the 

survey. 6 or 7 additional responses have been received. Ken: c. 80 surveys rec’d which is good.  

 

4. NAGAAA – Ken Tedford 

4.1 Ken said the NAGAAA Board is meeting with different groups to discuss COVID, etc. 

4.2 In response to Mark, Ken said Columbus is going ahead with GSWS 2020. Mark said he did 

not see any COVID related updates on the NAGAAA website.  

4.3 Kevin asked how many Toronto teams plan to attend GSWS. Ken said he last heard 4-6 teams 

were interested. He has responded to Tanya’s question on GSWS 2020. Ken said we can take a 

closer look at CGSL berths in GSWS once we have more information.  

 

5. Other Business 

5.1 Kevin asked about the Ratings Committee. Ken said there are no developments to report.  

5.2 Mark asked about the 2020 Managers’ Handbook. Ken said we should include rules updates 

on safety line/commitment line + pitchers’ masks. Mark + Lisa to work on Managers’ Handbook.  

5.3 Mark said he had circulated the Feb 26/20 Executive Meeting minutes. Ken said we would 

review these minutes later.  

5.4 Lisa said she has one cheque for MIST (Steamworks) and one cheque for Team Registration 

(Pegasus). Lisa to contact both establishments to give them a ‘heads up’ as she is uncertain 



whether to have the cheques deposited at this time.  (Lisa has since contacted both sponsors and 

both have asked us to hold them, that they will not clear at this point.) 

5.5 Ken asked if anyone had considered the issue of team fees for the 2020 season. Lisa said she 

agrees with not charging team fees this year as we’ll save money by not holding awards banquet.  

5.6 Ken said he likes the idea of a pub crawl rather than the banquet. Lisa said we can give out the 

awards at a bar. Ken suggested giving season awards at the fields + playoff awards at a venue. 

Luigi said the survey showed 87% support for not having a banquet this season.  

5.7 The cost of the awards banquet would be $16k to $18k. Ken said awards cost $5k to $6k. Food 

at a venue would only cost $1k to $2k. Ken suggested a tailgate party at a park. Lisa suggested 

getting a special park permit. Kevin suggested using the Mayfair Club parking lot. Ken said 

perhaps we could use the rear tennis court area of the Mayfair. It only cost $20/person. Kevin said 

this may be an option.  

5.8 If we don’t charge team fees, we forego $13k in revenues. Ken said we could still finish in the 

black. Kevin agreed that the savings from cancellation of the banquet would equal the cost of not 

charging team fees. Ken said this is something that we can look at.  

5.9 Lisa suggested eliminating team fees and reducing player fees either in accordance with games 

lost, or if the money is in the budget to decrease as a courtesy as many people have been financially 

burdened with COVID-19. 

5.10 Kevin said some sponsors will have trouble paying a team fee this year.  

5.11 Chad said that the cancellation of league events at the Marriott will put a dent in their 

revenues. He said we should be mindful of their position as a long time CGSL partner.  

5.12 Lisa said that we have not signed a banquet agreement with the Marriott yet. Luigi said other 

hotels should be bidding for our business.  

5.13 Chad said the hotel community is small so word will get around. We should be mindful of 

our relationship with the Marriott as they have been good to us. 

5.14 Ken agreed that we should be mindful of the relationship. However, for the past 2 years, the 

Marriott has been corporate owned rather than a local franchise. Ken said that we may be able to 

leverage the option of holding MIST in 2021 in our negotiations with the hotel.  

5.15 Kevin said that Houston’s Lone Star Tournament was canceled for March 2020 and everyone 

was provided with a refund on fees. Ken to reach out to JJ to learn how they handled cancellation. 

5.16 Ken said he appreciated Chad’s views. First we’ll see if MIST 2020 goes ahead.  

5.17 Mark said he understands Chad’s concerns with the Marriott relationship. Luigi said we must 

look out for the interests of the league. Chad said it is a matter of managing the relationship 

correctly so that potential negotiations on the MIST contract are not jeopardized.  

5.18 Ken said no banquet contract has been signed with the Marriott for 2020 and we have not 

held the banquet there every year.  

--- Ryan joined the meeting at 7:50 p.m. Ken to provide him with meeting updates. --- 

5.19 Ken to provide an update to members on the survey results.  

5.20 Mark said he agreed with sending regular updates to CGSL members. At this time, it is 

important to reach out to league members to keep them up to date on developments.  

5.21 Ken said NAGAAA committee meetings are coming up soon and GSWS will be discussed.  

 

6. NEXT EXECUTIVE MEETING – MON. MAY 4, 2020 (POSTPONED TO MAY 7, 2020) 

 

----- MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:55 P.M. ------ 

 


